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                   DAN’L BOONE REGION CAR CLUB 

 
 

 

 President     Randy Still                       423-245-4000                

Vice President    Sam Quillen                     423-239-0484 

Secretary     Charlene Wood                423-268-4531 

Treasurer                Wayne Lambert               423-276-3741    

Sunshine                Barbara Hughes               423-249-2439  

Newsletter Editor        Frankie S. Lambert         423-534-3358 

  Allandale Chairman    David Williams            423-765-1095                    

Board of Directors Don Wood (Chairman), Members at Large:  Gene Archer, Sergio 

Merluzzi,  Howard Osborne, Pete Renfro   

 

      XLIII                                                                                                              September 2021       

RAMBLINGS FROM RANDY - September 2021 

                                                                                                                                              

 

Thanks for the excellent attendance at our annual picnic at Eastman Recreation 

Area!  It was great to see several members who had been absent for a while.  We 

had a good meeting and got to catch up on lots of socializing.  Many thanks to Sam 

Quillen who has been capably in charge of this event for many years.  Dave 

Williams reviewed our plans for the Sonic Cruise ins and the Allandale Car 

Show.  We also reviewed the Fun Fest Car Show which operated smoothly this 

year. I appointed Howard Osborn and Marty Lane to serve as a nominating 

committee for Region Officers for our 2022 Calendar Year.  We welcomed the 

Claibornes as new region members. They had shown a stunning 1950s DeSoto at 

the Fun Fest Car Show and brought their yellow 1950 Cadillac Convertible to the 

Fraternal Order of Police Show later in August.  We welcome them to the Dan’l 

Boone Region! 

  

Looking ahead, we will have our September meeting on Monday September 

6th back at Rush Street Grill on Stone Drive. Vice President, Sam Quillen, will be 

presiding as I will be in Nashville for medical appointments.  At that meeting, we 

 

President Randy Still 
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will finalize plans for the Allandale Car Show and handle other business 

matters.  It will be good to return to a restaurant setting in which we can all order 

what we want.  Regardless of the continuing Covid pandemic, I feel we have had 

good times together and enjoyed our activities.  I have been pleased to hear from 

an overwhelming percentage of our membership that they have been vaccinated.  

REMEMBER THE EARLIER MEETING AT RUSH STREET AT 6PM on SEPTEMBER 
6TH and our ALLANDALE CAR SHOW ON SUNDAY September 19th!   I will see you 

at ALLANDALE! Randy 

  

2021 Schedule Car Events   (TOTALLY SUBJECT TO CHANGE !) 

 

Sept. 4 Cruzer Palooza, GATE City, VA (Free) 

Sept. 6 Dan’l Boone Meeting at Rush Street 6 PM 

Sept 11 AACA NATIONAL MEET, Greenville, SC 

Sept. 19 ALLANDALE CAR SHOW, Allandale Mansion, Kingsport, TN 

Oct. 7-9 AACA NATIONAL MEET, Hershey, PA 

Oct. 15-17 CHATTANOOGA MOTORCAR Festival, Chattanooga, TN 

Oct. 16 Nottingham United Methodist Church Car Show 

2616 Nottingham Road (Hiltons), Gate City, VA 

10 AM to 2 PM Free Registration  

Nov. 5-7 HILTON HEAD CONCOURS, HHI, SC 

Dec. 13th Christmas Party 6 PM at Food City Community Crown Point 

Center, Eastman Rd., Kingsport 
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Dan’l Boone Region Car Club Picnic -August 16,2021 

 

 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   

  

The Chef
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All is in readiness  for our 43rdAnnual Allandale Car Show as scheduled  for Sunday, September 

19, 2021, from 9-3! We hope to make awards in the 3:00PM hour or earlier based upon the 

weather. We expect as usual that some early bird registrants will show up before 8AM. We 

appreciate Sam Hauk and Mr. Townes who will set up the club canopies and post signage. We 

will need club members to staff registration, t-shirt sales and award tabulation as is the show 

tradition. Our  members who work there will be happy to know  that there will only be day of 

show registration at $15 There will be no early registration which has declined to a minimal 

level in recent years. This should expedite registration.  As usual spectator donation will be $2 

with children under 12 free.   

Our special feature vehicle for 2021 will be Jeeps through the years. Howard Osborne’s family 

1978 Jeep will be in a starring role along with Sergio Merluzzi’s 69 Camaro. These vehicles plus 

a World War II era Jeep will appear on the dash plaques as awarded to first 200 registrants. 

Limited edition (150)  Caswell T-Shirts based on the vehicles  will be available for sale with sizes 

S-XL for $15  and 2X-4X for $18.  

The club will continue with its tradition of awarding top 25 vehicles selected by registrants and 

a wide variety of special awards selected by club officers and members. Special awards will also 

be made by Sonic Drive in and the West Ridge JROTC.   Cash Prizes of $5-$20 will be placed in 

random registration packets thus eliminating the calling out of vehicle numbers for door prizes. 

Special thanks are extended to Sam Quillen our VP for assisting with the set-up of our new 

Mackie sound system.  

Special Show support will be provided  the West Ridge High School  JROTC under the 

outstanding  leadership of Don Shawver. Cadets will collect registration donations, park  

spectator vehicles, help with clean up and perform other tasks to ensure the success of our 

meet. Food served throughout the day by the West Ridge High School Band Boosters A new 

addition to the show will be provided by Appalachian Scale Model Association  who will have a 

display in the Allandale Mansion .   

We ask our club members to support our Show Sponsors which include Eddie Williams – Brooks 

Circle Wrecker Service, Berry’s Pharmacy, Yankee Bee Line, Hayworth  Tire and Auto Service, 

Grant Tire and Automotive, Quality Motors & Body Works, LLC., Gulley Performance Center, 

Top Performance, Pro Body Shop, ProTint, Still Transfer, Leggacy Motors, Ron Mathews – State 

Farm Insurance and Discount Tire. These and other business sponsors will appear on the club 

Facebook page and website.  

Call Dave at 423-765-1095 0r 571-499-3588 if you have questions or wish to sign up for show 

tasks. See you at the September meeting at Rush Street on Monday, September 6th.   

Dave Williams 
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